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 We are now registering for Day Camp! This year, Day camp will be June 11 -15!  The full day      
program is for youth completing Kindergarten through 5

th
 grade.  Confirmation youth will enjoy a 

week of fellowship and service activities.  Strictly for St. Johnôs congregation, is a half-day program 
for Pre-kindergarten children who are potty-trained.  Registration forms are in the narthex!  High 
school youth and adults are needed to help!  We are also looking for host families to provide lodging 
and/or prepare evening meals for our Lutherhill staff! 

 

. During the Summer we 

will be singing some of 

your favorite hymns.               

Located in the narthex 

are note cards for you to 

write your favorite hymns 

and we will sing them 

during the summer                    

Worship ! 

Come join us for  

Day Camp  

June 11th ñJune 15th  

Thank you David Wilkinson and 

Menõs Breakfast group for our     

new signs!!!!  

CONGRATULATIONS  TO OUR  2018  

 GRADUATES!!   

Jason Gallway, Delaney Williams, and Shelbi Bush  

Our Milestone Recognition will be on                                      

Sunday May 20th 2018 

 



 
 
 
 
From the desk of Pastor Sandy  

One of the many things I love about life in the church is that our church seasons keep  

going. For example, in the secular world, Christmas is over and done in one day. After all the 

presents are opened, a depressive sorrow sets in because the òfunó is all done. The same with 

the secular worldõs view of Easter. After the eggs are all found, and the chocolate is all eaten 

Easter is finished.  

 But not in the church. In church, we get to celebrate Christmas for weeks. The same goes 

for Easter. Easter Sunday was on April 1 st this year but we will celebrate the Easter season way 

into May with the last Sunday of the Easter season on May 13 th .  During the season of Easter, 

we are able to stay focused on the resurrection of Christ and we get to view it from many        

different angles, and from many different sides ð much the same way you would view a         

beautiful diamond; turning it around and around to look at its beauty from so many different 

angles. What a blessing and a gift.  

 On May 6 th  at 3:00 in the afternoon, we will celebrate the ministries of St. Johnõs as we 

celebrate my installation as your pastor. We will have a chance to showcase all of the ministry 

we do each day as we serve God by serving Godõs people. The installation will be a great         

afternoon of worship, good music, and good food. It is a perfect opportunity to invite your friends 

and neighbors to Come and See . Invite them to come and celebrate with us. Invite them to See 

what St. Johnõs is all about. This is without any doubt the friendliest, most caring church I have 

ever attended ð and it would be pretty great to let everyone know about us.  

 There are a couple of other things going on in May too.  More you ask?  Yes, more. We 

will celebrate the women of the congregation with a luncheon on May 13 th , May 20 th  we will 

celebrate Pentecost ð the day the Holy Spirit came and set the church on fire with a passion to 

serve, and May 17 th  ð 19th  some of the leaders of the congregation and I will attend the Synod 

Assembly in Houston. When we come back we will be looking forward to meeting with the     

congregation to share what we learn.  

 As Spring winds down and we get ready for the upcoming summer months and the  

mountain of activities we will be involved in during the summer please remember St. John.   

Remember that St. Johnõs will need your tithes and support even when you are on vacation in 

order to meet our financial commitments. In fact, they go up in the summer months because of 

the need to air condition our buildings.  

 I thank God every day for all of you and for calling me to serve here in Waller, Texas.  

Blessings and much love,  

Pastor Sandy  



 April  Attendance:  

            

4/1ñ4/7         195 

4/8ð4/14         147 

4/15ð4/21       176 

4/22ð4/28       156 

             4/29  Sunday/Church Picnic 

MAY BIRTHDAYS  

5/1  Kathy Eckermann 

5/2   Austin Reeves                              

5/4  Chris Nichols 

5/5  Sadie Suggitt                                    

5/8  Amy Hurry  

5/9  Avery Brill                                       

5/9  Sterling Lewis 

5/10  Andy Perkins                

5/11 Cherie Bartges 

5/13  Kristi Frey 

5/14 Kathy Sims 

5/15 Daniel Abbott 

5/15  Troy Wawarofsky 

5/18 Caylon Dygert, Jason Williams                                     

5/21 Joyce Gallway 

5/23 Crystal Lenart 

5/24 Jayme Lenart                     

5/28 Averi Burt, Ian Burt        

5/29  Morgan Bryant    

5/30 Bailey Williams                             

5/31 Angela Wilson 

MAY  WEDDING ANNIVERSARIES  

5/12  Tammy & Michael Tomczak  

5/16  James & Anita Rochen 

5/19  C.J. & Rhonda Singh  

5/24  Wayne & Evelyn Ralston 

5/25  Milton & Sandra Dawson  

5/26   Butch & Angela Wilson  

5/27  Milton & Kay Marburger                                       

 

Anniversaries and Birthdays 

DINNER FOR A DOLLAR  

May 2:    Sloppy Joes  

May 9:   Chicken Nuggets & Mac & Cheese  

May 16:  Mexican Food  

May 23:   Chicken Legs  

May 30:     Managerõs Choice   

Please remember we ask for a dollar donation 

for meals each week. 

WARM SUNDAY  MAY 13 

This month we are collecting:     JELLY            

 

                             Thank you for your 

continued support 

of this ministry!!  



 

 

 

   

   

Hats off to our Graduates!  High school graduation 
for Jason Gallway  and Delaney Williams  is June 2

nd
! 

On May 12
th
, Shelbi Bush is graduating from college!   

                              So proud of you!  
Congratulations to Cassidy Barker, 
Wyatt Bush,  Larry Daniels, Taylor 
Mealey, and  Bethany Wagner  
for reaching the milestone in their lives 
to drive!  May God be with you each 
and every day!   

It is such a blessing to serve in a congregation that continues to support our youth ministries in so 
many ways!  As you know, fundraising is a big part of sending our children to summer activities each 
year.  We are sending 34 youth to either the National Youth Gathering or summer camp at Lutherhill 
this summer!  Among the 34, Mia Wilson  will be serving Lutherhill as a LYLE (leadership training) 
for two weeks.  Additionally, Larry Daniels  will spend half of his summer at Lutherhill as a Junior 
staff member and Kylie Bush  will spend her third summer at Lutherhill as the LYLE Coordinator!  
We are so proud our all of our youth and we thank each of you for helping with this ministry! 
    

April Fundraising Efforts  
  My Grandmaôs Coffee Cakes of New England  $1,514.11 
  Cash Wash       $   465.00 
  SMYLE Box (to date)     $   710.00 
  Dessert Auction (not available at time of printing) 

Sending Many Youth to Lutheran Events ! éSMYLE! 
Our SMYLE! Box is available in the Narthex through May 31 st.  If you would like to help sponsor our youth who are attending 
summer camp or the National Youth Gathering, special envelopes can be found in the Narthex.  We hope to have a            
sponsor for each envelope! 
 

Each envelope is marked with one of the following... 
Row 1:  $10 Rows 2 and 3: $20 Row 4: $40 Row 5: $100 

 

On behalf of the youth of St. Johnôs Lutheran Church, thank you!  for your generous donation!  



 
 
 

Thank Gary Brye and Officer Oscar 

Miller for the safe driving presentation 

for our high school youth. We appreciate 

your caring about our kids!!  

Thank you St. John s for bringing us your dirty cars and donations!!   

Thank you both youth and adults for another successful car wash!! You are the best! 

============================================================================================  



Upcoming Events:  - 

é..Menôs Breakfast 5/5 

é...Pastorôs Installation/Reception 5/6 

é..Soup Luncheon 5/7 

é...Womenôs Bible Study 5/10 & 5/24 

é..WARM Collection 5/13 

é..Ladies Day Tea 5/13 

é..Graduation Blessings 5/20 

é..Pentecost 5/20  

é..Change for Children 5/27 

é...Church office Closed  5/28 

 
 

May 13thñAll ladies are invited to a tea 

given by the youth of St. Johnõs.  Please join 

us after  worship for delicious refreshments  

to celebrate your special day.  

Thank you so much for all the 

cards, visits, and prayers.  It has 

meant so much to both of us.  

Thanks,  

Bill & Frieda Thompson  

Wear Red on Sunday, 

May 20th  

The Rosetta Stone Personal Spanish      

software is up & running in the library.  

Please see Pastor Sandy to get set up.  


